Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Friday 12 February 2016
10.30am
Notes of the meeting
Present: Derek Bramley (DB), Jean Elphick (JE), Michael Elphick (ME), Elizabeth Fish (EF), Joan McFarlane (JM), Sheila Dance (SD), Tom Frost (TF), Anne Brooks (AB) , Dr Janet Gold (JG)
Apologies: Leanne Dotchin (LD), Stephen Prandle (SP), David Clegg (DC), Jean Hensby (JH), Bob Potter (BP)
Since the preparation and distribution of the agenda, the practice had been informed of its Care Quality Commission (CQC) inspection date, being 16 February.  Accordingly, some of the agenda was given over to discussing the implications of this for the practice and the involvement of group members as part of the inspection process.
DB, JE and ME have kindly agreed to meet with the inspection team as representatives of the group.

Apologies/welcome to any new members

Apologies noted above.  Tom Frost was welcomed to the group.

Notes of the last meeting (Wednesday 11 November 2015)
These were agreed as a true record

Health Walks – Lorraine Oliver

Lorraine is from Active Northumberland and spoke to the group to promote healthy walks in Tynedale.  In Prudhoe and Corbridge, participation is much higher than in Hexham.  The walks are about 1-1.5 hours over varying terrain depending on the trail/schedule.  There is a leader and, in most cases and accompanying volunteer who checks that everyone is keeping up and is available to escort back if people can’t go any further.
The walks in Hexham are on Mondays and start from the Wentworth Leisure Centre.  Lorraine offered to organise a one off walk starting from the surgery and it was agreed that this should go ahead in the warmer months.

Online access to medical records

This is being closely monitored and is on request only.  Particular care needs to be given when requests are made for children and vulnerable adults.

National GP Survey
The results of this recently published survey forms part of the practices submission to CQC in advance of its inspection.
This, coupled with some other recently available data on capacity and demand and also numbers of patients being cared for will form the basis of future work on patient satisfaction and may lead to other ways of managing patients with high levels of need.
Newsletter

The new, February, newsletter was circulated.

Any other business

JM reported back from the locality event which had focussed very much on the Emergency care hospital and the Vanguard Project in Northumberland.

Some interesting points were raised about the ‘badging’ of the emergency hospital as a ‘walk in’ centre when walk ins are discouraged.  

It was apparent that the emphasis has moved away from the patient groups themselves.
Next meeting Wednesday 11 May 2016 at 10.30am

